DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services

7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-26-12
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850

Centers for Medicaid and CHIP Services

CENTERS for MEDICARE & MEDRCAID SERVICES

Mr. Justin M. Senior

Deputy Secretary for Medicaid

Agency for Health Care Administration
2727 Mahan Drive, MS #8
Tallahassee, Florida 32308

RE: State Plan Amendment FL 08-016

Dear Mr. Senior:

DEC -7 201

We have reviewed the proposed amendment to Attachment 4.19-A of your Medicaid State plan
submitted under transmittal number (TN) 08-016. Effective July 1, 2008 this amendment
proposes to change the payment methodology for Inpatient Hospital Reimbursement.
Specifically, the amendment will reduce the annual trend adjustment to achieve a savings. The
net effect of the amendment is an increase in total expenditures of $7,700,732 ($4,136,697 FFP)
for the 15 months ending September 30, 2009.

We conducted our review of your submittal according to the statutory requirements at sections
1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30), and 1903(a) of the Social Security Act and the implementing Federal
regulations at 42 CFR Part 447. We have found that the proposed reimbursement methodology
complies with applicable requirements and therefore have approved them with an effective date
of July 1, 2008. We are enclosing the CMS-179 and the amended approved plan pages.

If you have any questions, please call Stanley Fields at (502) 223-5332.

Sincerely

Cindy Mann
Director, CMCS



